GREAT ABINGTON Parish Council

Clerk: Mrs. PM Harper
17 Lewis Crescent, Great Abington, Cambridge CB21 6AG

Telephone: 01223 892000

Email: harper802@btinternet.com
AN EXTRA PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

WAS HELD ON TUESDAY 29TH SEPTEMBER 2020 USING ZOOM
Parishioners were invited to attend the meeting via zoom using the website (zoom.us) with the access details shown on the agenda.
Present: Bernie Talbott, Jill Carter, Tony Orgee, Emma Pery and the Clerk.

Meeting started at 7.32pm 
61. Authorisation for two Councillors to sign Section 106 Indemnity agreement with South Cambridgeshire District Council on behalf of this Council. 
Funds to be received were £48,587.19 (£50,967.54 with indexation) for refurbishment, extension or improvement of any of the following: hard court area multi-use games area and/or the provision of a BMX track and /or the provision of a perimeter running track and /or the purchase and installation of cricket nets and £22,058.60 (£23,139.28 with indexation) towards improving/maintain the Institute for one of the following projects: rebuild decking area, installation of  IT equipment, provision of additional storage and /or the installation of a new boiler. 

Bernie Talbot reminded Councillors that the Institute would need to approach Hill Residential to make a variation to the conditions of the agreement to enable the Institute funds to be used to repair the Terrace walls, which was likely to cost £14,000. The legal cost of changing the agreement would be met by the Institute.

Bernie Talbot proposed the agreement be signed by two Councillors (Bernie Talbot and Tony Orgee), which was seconded by Emma Pery with the support of all Councillors.


62. Consider planning application:

Ref 20/03739/HFUL - 32A South Road - Single storey rear extension and alterations to existing dwelling.

The previous application had been submitted as a prior approval application, but the work required was not permitted under this type of application. 

Bernie Talbot proposed the application be recommended for approved , which was seconded by Tony Orgee with the support of all Councillors

Meeting closed at 7.41pm
